
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chairman Larsen, Vice Chairman Kessel and members of the Senate Industry 
and Business Committee, thank you for the opportunity to introduce HB1465.  
My name is Donald Longmuir, Representative from District 2. HB1465 is a 
simple bill looking at adjusting the make-up of the State Board of Architecture 
and Landscape Architecture. This all started with a conversation with a 
fraternity brother, who also happened to be a former roommate, talking about 
the makeup of the State Board of Architecture and Landscape Architecture. 
The conversation started two years ago and has now come to this point.  Not 
being an architect or landscape architect, the speakers following me will 
provide the details regarding this bill and proposed amendment. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration and I stand for any questions from 
the Committee. 
 


